MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, March 5, 2014
6:00 PM

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Suzanne Holtkamp, Vickie Johnson, Lisa Winton, Cherie Heringer (absent – Berney Kirkland, Dick Goodman; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson, Dan Robinson, Toni Shrewsbury

Call to Order

Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.
Approval of Minutes
Lisa Winton moved to approve the minutes from the February 5, 2014 meeting as presented (Cherie Heringer 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Lisa Winton moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried
4-0.

Developer Presentation/Updates

Bobby Ochs, Director of Real Estate for Aldi Inc., gave an overview of the proposed 17,000 square foot grocery store to be built on Peachtree Industrial Blvd. (see attached).  Completion of the project is anticipated in March 2015.  Bobby advised that art on the premises won’t work well but they will consider other options such as SculpTour sponsorship or a donation to the public arts initiative.
Denise Brinson reported that The Reserve at Moore Road, a proposed residential neighborhood of 55 homes, is considering an equestrian design concept as discussed at the February PAC meeting and has provided a conceptual drawing of bronze horses to be commissioned for placement near the entrance on Moore Road (see attached drawing).  The builder, Pulte Homes, is also considering constructing a water feature as part of the display. They expect to complete the public art component before the homes are constructed.
Review PAC Goals
Denise Brinson reported that she presented to the City Council, on behalf of the PAC, a desire to complete a city-wide public art master plan (PAMP).  The City Council will consider funding a PAMP in the FY2015 budget process.

Lisa Winton reported that she has approached the Harvest Farm board about incorporating more art into the garden area.  They are very receptive and more discussions will take place.
Project Updates

SculpTour – Toni Shrewsbury reported that she is compiling a list of promotional opportunities (existing and potential) for SculpTour and will discuss at the next PAC meeting.
North Gwinnett Arts Association – Vickie Johnson reported that the “Arts in the Park” festival planning is progressing well.  There will be several new vendors.  She noted that the festival’s reputation is growing in the artist community.  The theme is “Peace Love & Arts in the Park” and will be held Saturday, May 17 from 11 a.m. – 6 p.m.  Festival amenities will include a 3-D semi-permanent chalk drawing near the stage area.  This creative element was included in last year’s festival and was very well received.
Other

Denise Brinson reported that the City received a Create Community Award in February from the Atlanta Regional Commission (ARC).  The award was given in the arts and culture category for the city’s public arts initiative.  The ARC noted that this project is a true testament to Suwanee’s commitment to creativity and innovation within the region.

Denise Brinson reminded the PAC that Joe Minicozzi, an Economic Development professional, will discuss the findings of a recent study completed for Gwinnett County and several cities in Gwinnett, including Suwanee.  The presentation will be held March 11 at 3:30 p.m.  The meeting will take place at Suwanee City Hall.
Adjournment
Lisa Winton moved to adjourn (Cherie Heringer 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.

